
5 September 2023 
 

Dear  
 
 
 
ATISN 18865 – Visit Wales 
 
Information requested 
 
Thank you for your request which I received on 22 August 2023. You asked for the 
following information: 
 

• Total expenditure on Visit Wales covering the last 20 years including: 
accommodation, staff, website contracts, advertising, entertaining and other 
promotions. 

  
Our response 
 
The information requested is exempt from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of 
Information (FOI) Act 2000 - information accessible to the applicant by other means. The 
expenditure for Visit Wales for the past 20 years is available online. Recent budgets are on 
the Welsh Government website, and older ones are in the National Archives as follows: 
 
2021-2022 – 2023-2024 
Welsh Government budgets | GOV.WALES 
 
2016-17 to 2021-2022 
[ARCHIVED CONTENT] Welsh Government budgets | GOV.WALES 
(nationalarchives.gov.uk) 
 
2011-2012 – 2015-2016 
[ARCHIVED CONTENT] Welsh Government | Budgets (nationalarchives.gov.uk) 
 
2001-2002 – 2011-2012 
[ARCHIVED CONTENT] Welsh Government | Previous Budgets (nationalarchives.gov.uk) 
 
Clicking on the individual budgets should bring up a spreadsheet for the whole Welsh 
Government budget for that year. There should be a line for Tourism to show the annual 
budget. This does not include staff costs or accommodation costs as these are funded 
centrally and the costs are not reallocated to business areas. 
 
Next steps  
 
If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask 
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response.  Requests for an 
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information 
Officer at:  
 
Information Rights Unit,  
Welsh Government,  
Cathays Park,  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.wales%2Fwelsh-government-budgets&data=05%7C01%7CMark.white%40gov.wales%7C7f4aea0318f4495c4b8208dbad51a9f5%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638294338473252470%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xDVw4%2Fp%2FuEzmp3dPM%2BvtBtC2mBfh2krw%2BKsosP4fZJc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwebarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk%2Fukgwa%2F20210511210736%2Fhttps%3A%2Fgov.wales%2Fwelsh-government-budgets&data=05%7C01%7CMark.white%40gov.wales%7C7f4aea0318f4495c4b8208dbad51a9f5%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638294338473252470%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W05lfuA9IO1TxEBwv8ex%2FRhNehR7GC8WwvTDRi0u12k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwebarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk%2Fukgwa%2F20210511210736%2Fhttps%3A%2Fgov.wales%2Fwelsh-government-budgets&data=05%7C01%7CMark.white%40gov.wales%7C7f4aea0318f4495c4b8208dbad51a9f5%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638294338473252470%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W05lfuA9IO1TxEBwv8ex%2FRhNehR7GC8WwvTDRi0u12k%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwebarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk%2Fukgwa%2F20150528133509%2Fhttp%3A%2Fgov.wales%2Ffunding%2Fbudget%2F%3Fstatus%3Dclosed%26lang%3Den&data=05%7C01%7CMark.white%40gov.wales%7C7f4aea0318f4495c4b8208dbad51a9f5%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638294338473252470%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=p0Ol01%2FbVAMzB8pXwMMqVHs7%2FK8ZMlCkcFyhevNSsMI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwebarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk%2Fukgwa%2F20130103011025%2Fhttp%3A%2Fwales.gov.uk%2Ffunding%2Fbudget%2Fpreviousbudgetindex%2F%3Flang%3Den&data=05%7C01%7CMark.white%40gov.wales%7C7f4aea0318f4495c4b8208dbad51a9f5%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C638294338473252470%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0bwGBJ3XQGnrfeanPgiDIZKb0LrZSAlWQHQ9BQGkEbs%3D&reserved=0


Cardiff,  
CF10 3NQ  
 
or Email: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales 
 
Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.     
 
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner.  The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at:   
 
Information Commissioner’s Office,  
Wycliffe House,  
Water Lane,  
Wilmslow,  
Cheshire,  
SK9 5AF. 
 
However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until 
it has been through our own internal review process. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

